Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:14th January 2019

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	: Parsonage Farm Upton

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Paul nicoll (PN)

	
	: Mary Perry (MP)

	
	: Mark Doherty (MD) 

	
	: julie drury (jd)

	
	: will hawkins (WH)

	
	: Haydn watkins (HW)

	Chaired by
	: Richard winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:  karen   Nightingale (KN)

	Parishioners
	:5


	
	

	
	Apologies:

Mr A Butt

	
	Register of Interest
None declared. 

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 12th November agreed and signed.

	
	Public Participation

None

Update on Little Fingers/Pavilion project.
Mr A Neal, Chairman of Little Fingers Preschool, updated members on the proposed project to develop the Preschool. The current set up has been based at the Gospel Hall for over 20 years. Numbers are increasing and there is not sufficient capacity at the site to be able to cope. There is also the uncertainty of tenure going forward long term. The suggestion therefore is to develop the Pavilion and provide a bespoke setting for the pre-school that could also be shared with the wider community. As Little Fingers is a registered charity there are several avenues of funding open to them, as well as local fundraising ones. It will be important to get the legal structure in place to enable bids to be made. It is envisaged that a lease will be set up with the Parish Council as leaseholders and Little Fingers as the freeholders. The Parish Council owns both the land and the building and it will be necessary to register the land voluntarily before the lease is drawn up.

Test Valley Borough Council planners have had sight of the initial plans and are coming to do a site visit on Jan 25th. It will then be necessary to instruct an architect to draw up full plans and submit them to the Planning Dept. Little Fingers will meet any such costs.

Matters Arising

The planning application for the Old Chapel has been withdrawn but it is likely another change of use application will be made. The sacks of sand and building material outside although unsightly are not believed to be encroaching on the highway.   An application to prune the tree on land belonging to Long Thatch has been made – any work can only be carried out if the landowner is present. If change of use is granted no new planning application would be necessary.

Drainage mound / School kitchen.

There seems to be no sense of urgency in constructing the new drainage mound on the Burydene. No drawings have been made available.

No use has been found for the old school kitchen. It would appear HCC are considering putting it up for general auction. The PC are not in favour of this.



	.
	PFA Update

The bonfire night had been a success. 

A meeting with a benefactor had taken place and a commitment to weeding the MUGA made. Spraying will take place in Spring.

A project to enhance the play equipment may need to be delayed while the Pavilion/Little Fingers project gets underway, a combination of the two may bring cost benefits. Any plans for new equipment to be passed to Paul Nicoll for consideration by the School.

Correspondence 

Parishioners had been informed of the closure of the GP outreach surgery in the village hall. One parishioner had complained to the PC. Volunteers have formed a team to bring drugs to the pub on a Wednesday between 4 – 5pm and the Wiltshire Link scheme has agreed to transport patients to the surgery. Details available from Great Bedwyn surgery.

The website administrator has now left the village. Another parishioner was identified as potentially being able to take over. Paul Nicoll to speak to person concerned.

A letter from a parishioner had been received requesting that the 30mph sign be moved at the Western end of the village to be in line with the welcome to Vernham Dean sign. Traffic does not always slow down at the S bend, sight lines are limited and one parishioner has been injured whilst walking and having to avoid being hit by a car travelling at speed. This was agreed to be a sensible suggestion. Chairman to take this up with WCC.

An email from the South Central Ambulance Service had been received. The village has 2 registered guardians of the defibrillator who check it is in working order regularly.

Councillors Reports. 

The Hatchbury Road sign has still not been replaced. Another online form has been submitted.

The hedge around the flower meadow requires cutting as it is impacting on sight lines when turning into Bowers Lane. Chairman to speak to landowner. Hedges along Bulpitts Hill are due to be cut in the next 2 weeks.

The post office in Andover is to close and be relocated in WH Smiths.

Landowner to be requested to cut hedge along “Post Office” Alley.

A parishioner has been reported to the Test Valley enforcement officer for having too many sheds.

Drones have been sighted around the village, the reason for them is unclear.

	
	Planning

18/03288/FULLN Erection of house on land to rear of George Inn. Referred to sub committee for comments.  No comment

18/03353/FULLN Erection of greenhouse The Old Farmhouse Vernham Street. No comment

18/02691/FULLN Demolition of outhouse and erection of annexe Bank Farmhouse. No comment

19/00052/TREEN Relocation of ornamental pear trees. Myrtle Cottage. No comment.

18/03086/TREEN Reduce yew. Upton Farm Linkenholt. No comment

18/03359/LBWN Replace porch and front door. Denver Cottage. No comment

Finance
It was agreed to maintain the precept at £10,000.00 for 2019/2020. Clerk to present proposed budget at next meeting.

Balance in Lloyds account: £26,606
Invoices authorised and cheques raised for: 

Clerk Q3 Salary £569.07

R Winch Xmas Lights £30.50

Tangley PC SLR Repair £70.50 retrospective approval

Meeting finished: 9.00pm

Date of next meeting: 11th March 2019.  

It was agreed that in future the January meeting of VDPC would take place in Upton.
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